




Dane M. White, Mayor, City of Escondido 
September 7 at 8:28AM 
 
Message to Residents of Escondido (Facebook Post) 
 
It is beyond coincidence a fire breaks out at a Battery Energy Storage facility only one week after I 
introduce a resolution to oppose the MASSIVE Seguro B.E.S facility proposed just outside of 
Escondido city limits. The resolution (attached in the comments) would have opposed that 
particular project and came with a request that the Escondido City Council explore a moratorium 
on ALL B.E.S projects until proper zoning and safety regulations have been considered and 
adopted. That resolution passed 4-1 with council member Martinez dissenting. 
 
- The proposed Seguro B.E.S project falls under the jurisdiction of the San Diego Board of 
Supervisors who at their Sep. 11th meeting will be voting on a similar moratorium on B.E.S 
projects. Please urge the five members of the Board of supervisors to PASS THE MORATORIUM 
and put the safety of not just Escondido residents but all San Diego County residents at the 
highest priority.  
- Along with the moratorium I am calling for the San Diego County Board of Supervisors to create a 
regional working group with representatives from every city to create a countywide map for B.E.S 
placement.  
- See their contacts in the comments and URGE them to support the moratorium and the working 
group! 

- It is clear that these projects are not safe in any particular area, but especially not near a 
home, hospital, school or another business who would be evacuated at a moments notice 
indefinitely. Neighboring cities are wondering if their air is safe to breath, let alone Escondido 
residents!  

The City of Escondido reported yesterday  
“While emergency crews have been responding to the incident at the SDG&E Battery Storage 
facility, the Escondido Fire Department , San Diego County Hazardous Materials Division, the San 
Diego County Health Department, and SDG&E officials have been closely monitoring the air 
quality.  

Air quality measurements are checked with six standards 

The team has ensured continuous air quality monitoring from the start of this incident 

Levels have been measured in real-time, and appropriate reporting has been followed 

Testing has been performed in the area of the fire and locations one mile away in prevailing 
wind  
Most importantly, the health and safety of the community has remained the top priority. 

ALL air quality readings have been within normal OSHA ratings since the start of the incident” 

- My question is WHAT is SAFE and What is NORMAL  - I have requested the official data to be 
shared with the public who can determine for themselves what is safe and what is not. Many 
residents as far away as coastal cities have reported headaches, nausea, dizziness and a handful 
of other symptoms.  

That doesn’t sound safe or normal to me  



- At the next Escondido City Council meeting I will be renewing my call for a moratorium on ALL 
B.E.S projects within the City of Escondido’s jurisdiction. Please urge your council representative 
to support this action.  
The Escondido Fire Department along with Hazmat and SDGE are meeting this morning. I will 
share their update as soon as available. 



Good evening, City Council and City Staff, 

As we have done for a year and 4 months we come together 
as residents of mobile parks in Petaluma to speak out and 
speak up. 

We live at different parks, but we all are experiencing the 
assault by large investment groups on our residents, on our 
mental health and on our future. 

We live in our owned mobile homes and never asked for 
these attacks on our rights. 

We didn’t seek to be in the news or seek credit for the 
endless advocacy needed. 

We sought protection, we sought respect for laws and 
ordinances, and we sought to safeguard our housing for our 
seniors who are living a well-earned retirement and for our 
families working multiple jobs to give their family and 
children security. 

We have done the hard work of listening, understanding, 
implementing and securing revisions and senior park 
overlays. You all have done the hard work of listening fairly to 
both sides, understanding and applying the intent of your 
city ordinances and taking the time before any vote to see 
the bigger picture with us. 

We are your neighbors, we are grandparents, we are Mothers 
and Fathers, daughters and sons-we are petalumans 
because we choose to own in this city. 



We are not hard to deal with, we are not represented by 
anyone but ourselves. 

It’s our residents’ voices that matter, not anyone claiming 
they know our plight or our plan. 

Every resident here from council meeting to council meeting 
is here because they chose to come. They chose to be a part 
of the solution. They chose to stand up for their rights. 

We are not hopeless because information is power, and 
solidarity empowers change. 

Capri had a win this last week with their arbitration followed 
by unlawful increases and 3-day notices. 

Capri residents are doing the work to show that their rights 
have been violated for many, many years. 

They are humble but driven. They are hard working and 
peaceful. They are inspiring in the protection of their fellow 
neighbors. 

Youngstown senior citizens are united but fearful. 

Who can blame them after day in and day out intimidation, 
retaliation and complete disregard for their wellbeing. 

The senior citizens are inspiring as they stand with canes, 
walkers or physical impairments. 

One thing is for sure, they stand anyway. They fight however 
they can, and they know that you must continue to see them 



and be reminded who you are protecting from 
homelessness. 

Little woods residents wait for the next shoe to drop. They 
prepare and seek ways to stop the abuse of power of the 
park owners. 

We respectfully continue to ask that our village of Petaluma 
Mobile Park residents are protected, are defended against 
unlawful behaviors and that enforcement with teeth 
prevents the violations from continuing to pile up. 

Please don’t listen to false narratives or presume to believe 
others speak the truth or that they ever speak for us. 

We speak for ourselves; we speak the truth and we should 
not have to settle for homelessness or removal of our mobile 
homes. 

In solidarity 

Petaluma Mobile residents United 

 

 

 

 

 

 





From: Marilyn Johnson
To: -- City Clerk
Subject: Tall buildings NO
Date: Saturday, September 14, 2024 9:35:06 AM

[Some people who received this message don't often get email from  Learn why this is
important at https://aka.ms/LearnAboutSenderIdentification ]

---Warning: Use caution before clicking any attachments. THIS EMAIL IS FROM OUTSIDE OUR EMAIL
SYSTEM.---

 NO tall buildings in Petaluma.  It will stick out like a sore thumb.

Marilyn Johnson

Sent from my iPad





Friends of Lafferty Park 
. 

Petaluma, CA 9  
 

September 12, 2024 

Attn: General Plan Advisory Committee 
 Dave Alden    
 Stephanie Blake    
 Phil Boyle    
 Mary Dooley    
 Ali Gaylord   
 Yensi Jacobo   
 Sharon Kirk   
 Roger Leventhal 
 Iliana Inzunza Madriga 
 Roberto Rosila Mares 
 Kris Rebillot 
 Bill Rinehart 
 Joshua Riley Simmons 
 Lizzie Wallack 
 Bill Wolpert  
Heather Hines, Special Projects Manager 
Raimi + Associates, Consultant 
 
Re: General Plan Update, Parks and Recreation Policy Framework, Lafferty Ranch Open Space Preserve 

 

Dear Committee Members, Staff and Consultant: 

In the current Draft Parks and Recreation Policy Framework, Lafferty Ranch is mentioned under Guiding 
Principles on page 7, item 2.i (“Open Lafferty Ranch!”), and on page 15, item Action P-2.2.1 ("Develop a 
management plan to expand access to Lafferty Ranch for public use and develop and map the final 
network.").    

As you consider and direct the General Plan update, we believe Action P-2.2.1 is in the wrong place in 
the document.  It is currently under "Policy 2.2: Collaboration with local agencies."  Such collaboration 
(e.g., with Regional Parks) is a possibility in the future for Lafferty, but that is not the City’s current plan. 
The current plan is for the City to develop a park plan for full public access. (See Ordinance 2022 NCS, 
appended below.) 

Therefore, "Lafferty Ranch Open Space Preserve" should appear in the list of Proposed Parks on page 
14.  This might entail a need to create a new parks category, for instance, "Open Space Preserve with 
Public Access" or something similar, since Lafferty doesn't fit into any of the current park categories 



(Community, Neighborhood, and Pocket Parks). Otherwise, a redefining of Community Park may be 
necessary. 

Once Lafferty is properly placed in the list of proposed parks, it will also need to be added to the Map of 
Existing and Proposed Parks and Open Space (Figure 1, page 12 in the Parks and Recreation Policy 
Framework document).   

This same map of existing and proposed parks is repeated in the Draft Land Use Policy Framework 
document (Figure 7, page 36, Existing and Proposed Parks and Open Space).   

Per the City Council’s direction earlier this year to the Park and Recreation committee to agendize a park 
development plan this year, and the attached ordinance, we need to see at a minimum that Lafferty 
Ranch Open Space Preserve is included in the GP as a proposed park. It needs to be added to the 
proposed park list and map in the draft Parks document, and the repeated map in the Land Use 
document, so as to be consistent with the GP update and the City Council’s direction.  

We should also note that the city has invested significant time and resources to date in moving the 
Lafferty project forward. They include purchase of the property in 1959, an extensive Environmental 
Impact Report from the late 1990s, almost all of which is still valid, and contracts with LandPaths since 
2020, which has trained almost two dozen docents and led hikes introducing hundreds of enthusiastic 
local residents to this Sonoma Mountain treasure. We would argue that being so far along, this should 
be a top priority for completion by the city. 

Thank you for your attention to this important issue. Please contact me immediately if there are any 
questions or concerns that would prevent this from happening. We look forward to Lafferty Park being 
another fine resource available to the residents of Petaluma and Sonoma County! 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Matt Maguire 
President, Friends of Lafferty Park 

 
 

 
 
Cc:  Friends of Lafferty Park Board of Directors 
       Mayor and City Council 
       Patrick Carter, Assistant City Manager 

Attachments: 2022 NCS 

 



  

  

 

   

   

 

   

 



 

  

  

 
 

  

 
 

  

   

  

 

  

  

 

 

  

 

 



 

 

   

    

    

  

 

     

  

 

 

 

    

 

 

 



 

 

  

      

 

 

 

 



From: Maureen G
To: -- City Council; -- City Clerk
Cc:
Subject: Request for Formal Data Collection Plan for the D Street Pilot - City Council Meeting 9/16/2024
Date: Monday, September 16, 2024 9:42:41 AM
Attachments: Petaluma City Council 992024 Request for a review (1).pdf

---Warning: Use caution before clicking any attachments. THIS EMAIL IS FROM OUTSIDE
OUR EMAIL SYSTEM.---
Dear City Council, 

Last week, the city council decided not to review the D Street Pilot double yellow lines due to
the need for more time to collect data. 

If the city council is awaiting data to make decisions, it is essential for the city to provide both
the public and the city council with a formal data collection plan. This plan should include
prior measurements for comparison with data collected after the pilot was implemented,
details on what data will be collected, how it will be collected, and the frequency of
collection. 

I have reattached my letter from last week to the city council, which outlines several concerns
about unsafe conditions for the residents and users of D Street with supporting
documentation.  I would like the city to address them and request they are included in the data
collection for the pilot.  

 Please consider this my official request to make public the formal data collection plan for the
D Street pilot. 

Regards,
Maureen Gottschall













































From: Pete Vilmur
To: -- City Council
Subject: A "Welcome to Sonoma County" sign on NB 101?
Date: Sunday, September 15, 2024 7:20:14 PM

[Some people who received this message don't often get email from  why this is
important at https://aka.ms/LearnAboutSenderIdentification ]

---Warning: Use caution before clicking any attachments. THIS EMAIL IS FROM OUTSIDE OUR EMAIL
SYSTEM.---

Hello Council members,

I realize this suggestion should probably be directed to Sonoma County leadership, but since the widening 101
freeway is dropping folks right into our beautiful town here, I wondered why there hasn't been an effort to welcome
drivers crossing the county line northbound with a large sign signifying that they have entered Sonoma County?
There's a small, utilitarian sign currently on the bridge, but there is a ready-made spot just to the right of the bridge
going northbound that would be the perfect location for such a sign.

Again, this probably isn't a Petaluma question but since I'm a proud resident of this wonderful city, I thought I'd
plant a seed for discussion, perhaps with county leadership.

Thank you,

Pete Vilmur



From: Steve C
To: Bjorn Griepenburg
Cc: Jill Alofs; -- City Clerk; Gina Benedetti-Petnic; Jeff Stutsman
Subject: Proposed Diagonal Parking on 5th Street
Date: Saturday, September 14, 2024 10:56:28 AM
Attachments: UMC FACILITY DIAGONAL PARKING 8-27-24.pdf

---Warning: Use caution before clicking any attachments. THIS EMAIL IS FROM
OUTSIDE OUR EMAIL SYSTEM.---

Hi Bjorn,

Thanks for your patience on my getting back to you regarding the proposed diagonal
parking on 5th St.  Enclosed is the sketch that I used to show members of the United
Methodist Church (UMC) as well as the non profits that share their campus.  I also
spoke with people in the neighborhood and passer byes about the design.  In total I
spoke with over a dozen people. 

Not one of the people I spoke with were in favor of the diagonal parking design.  As a
matter of fact ALL of them were adamantly against the idea.

When you first mentioned the diagonal parking idea to me, I appreciated your attempt
to gain back (4) of the parking spaces that were lost when the bike lanes went in on D
Street.  Even though as an architect with 40 years of design experience, I had never
heard of a "Back-In" parking spaces (particularly for diagonal parking), I remained
open to the idea.  Below are comments from the community regarding the proposed
diagonal parking.  After speaking with many people and thinking more about the
design, I along with all the parties that I spoke with, came to the same
conclusion...Diagonal parking would be a very serious mistake and we reject it. 

Concerns & comments I heard from those who regularly use the UMC campus
& others in the neighborhood:

- "Back-In" parking would in reality be an impossible maneuver for many drivers.
Many mentioned that they had never seen or heard of "Back-In" parking and asked
where else this type of parking had been used.

- "Back-In" parking was not ADA compliant.

- If the goal of "Back-In" parking was to avoid incidents with bike riders, wouldn't
drivers (while they were "Backing-In") also have problems seeing oncoming bike
riders coming from D Street?

- New diagonal parking and new bike lanes would leave very little width on 5th St. for
car traffic.  5th would become too narrow and very dangerous.

- There were concerns about the confusion, congestion, chaos and danger that the
diagonal parking would create.  Would drivers who come down 5th towards D  (who
were looking for parking) be forced to make a U Turn/3 Point Turn to be able to then
"Back-In" to one of the diagonal spaces? That would be a very likely and



common maneuver, one that would create an ongoing and dangerous situation.

-There was a consensus by many that they had already been through a significant
hardship triggered by the loss of the (9) D street parking spaces. And now on top of
that they were going to be forced to "Back-In" to diagonal parking spaces.  One
particular comment summed up the feeling that many had..."We have suffered
enough with all these changes and now the city wants to make it even harder for us
with this crazy diagonal parking.  If this (the diagonal parking) gets put in I'll stop
coming here."

- Even though the goal of the "Back-In" parking was to increase safety for bike riders,
many were concerned about potential injuries to bike riders, an increase in car
accidents and drivers hitting adjacent parked cars while they "Backed-In" to their
diagonal parking space.

- Many had concerns and questions about the liability implications of such a design. 
Who would be held liable if there were accidents or injuries? Would the city be liable?
Would UMC be liable?

My own concerns include:

- All of the items mentioned above.

- U Turns: As we recently discussed, since the Pilot Program was installed, I've
noticed many U Turns/3 Point Turns (at least a few each day) by drivers heading
down 5th towards D St.  These drivers get to the area of 5th that is around mid block,
make their U Turns and then head back the other way back towards C.  It appears
that these drivers want to avoid being forced to turn right on D and so they make their
U Turn before getting to the D St. intersection.  In the 20+years that I have lived on
5th, I have never seen drivers make a U Turn like I have described here.  These new
daily U Turns did not exist until the changes to D St. were installed.

- "Back-In" Parking: As an experiment I myself tried to "Back-In" to an existing
diagonal parking space. Early on a quiet Sunday morning I set up parking cones on
the street painted lines of an existing diagonal space in downtown.  I pride myself on
my parallel parking skills, but even after multiple attempts, I could not do the "Back-In"
parking in to a diagonal space with any success. Each time I tried to "Back-In" I
knocked over the parking cones.  Had they been actual cars in those adjacent parking
spaces, I would have clearly hit them.  Every time I tried to "Back-In" and failed to do
so, I would then pull forward into the street to re-align my car and try again.  It
seemed clear that every time I pulled forward into the street like that, I would be
entering in to a bike lane.  That would drastically increase my chances of hitting a
bike rider.

- Due to the level of difficulty required to use the diagonal parking, attendance at the
UMC campus would drastically drop.

Thanks-Steve



CC: Jill Alofs, City Clerk, Gina Benedetti Petnic, Jeff Stutsman, City Council





I am pleased to see that Microenterprise Home Kitchen Operations (MEHKO) is in conversation in
Petaluma, and I strongly encourage the City to support this going forward.

Petaluma is a lovely town with a wonderfully diverse community. Unfortunately, it is a struggle for many of
our residents to live and start a business here as these costs are extremely high.

● $175,000: The average startup restaurant cost ranges from $175K up to $750K.
(How Much Does It Cost to Open a Restaurant?
https://www.restaurantowner.com/public/Survey-How-Much-Does-it-Cost-to-Open-a-Restaurant.cfm)

● $1,200: Average Startup Cost of a home based business.
(How Home-Based Businesses Provide Flexibility and Opportunity - and How Cities Can Get Out of Their Way
https://ij.org/wp-content/uploads/2022/01/entrepreneur-from-home.pdf)

Property costs are particularly high, as our supply of available spaces to start a business and own has
been constrained by exclusionary zoning practices and other restrictive policies that have unfortunately
served to keep less wealthy and privileged residents from starting new businesses in our centers of
commerce, and has restricted their ability to find an affordable place to live in or near those business
districts.

Allowing microenterprise home kitchens is a terrific way to stimulate Petaluma’s economy through policy
that strongly supports small and diverse businesses. Home kitchens will help current home operations
and new start-up enterprises get the permission and support they need to run thriving small businesses.

Home kitchens don’t require significant startup
capital. This means, home cooks can test their
concept with far less investment, so they can
prove their attractiveness to lenders as they
work to expand their local small businesses.

Home kitchen operations offer flexibility for
people with busy life schedules to earn income
without sacrificing critical responsibilities -
people such as caregivers, working parents,
people with disabilities and full-time workers.

This policy would not only open up opportunities for small home kitchens, but also for networks providing
support to these kitchens. This would include incubators who help startup kitchens grow and adopt
shared kitchen resources and ultimately start small brick and mortar businesses, along with helping them
to secure financial support and adopt kitchen best practices.

Please support Microenterprise Home Kitchen Operations in Petaluma at the soonest available
opportunity. Thank you for all your work for Petaluma.

- Eric Leland






















